
Safety Recall T62 / NHTSA 17V-601 

Tire Placard Label 
 

 

2015-2018  (VM) RAM ProMaster City 
 

 

The tire placard label on about 11,200 of the above vehicles may have incorrect 

information including incorrect vehicle capacity weight, total number of occupants, 

tire pressure and/or “none” designation for spare tire when a full size spare tire is 

present.   
 

A driver may rely on the non-compliant tire placard label and potentially exceed 

the vehicle weight capacity and/or inflate the tires to an incorrect pressure.  

Driving a vehicle exceeding the vehicle weight capacity and/or incorrect tire 

pressure may result in diminished braking, vehicle handling and drivability 

capabilities and, in rare cases, may result in tire failure.  Diminished braking, 

vehicle handling and drivability capabilities and/or unexpected tire failure can 

cause vehicle crash without prior warning. 
 

The condition described above does not comply with Federal Motor Vehicle Safety 

Standard (FMVSS) No. 110 – Tire selection and rims and motor home/recreation 

vehicle trailer load carrying capacity information for motor vehicles with a GVWR 

of 4,536 kilograms (10,000 pounds) or less. 
 

 

A new tire placard label must be installed. 
 

New tire placard labels are being mailed directly to dealers for unsold units and to 

all vehicle owners known to FCA with the Owner Notification letter.   
 

The vehicle owners are requested to install the label themselves or, if preferred, to 

arrange for dealer installation of the owner-supplied label without charge. 

 

 

Refer to the Dealer Instructions for Safety Recall T62 Tire Placard Label posted on 

DealerConnect Recall Resources Recall Central and TechConnect. 
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